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Dear Grange families,   
 

Self-Isolation period comes to an end  
We were very pleased to welcome back Sky and Aurora classes today and are looking 
forward to Venus class returning on Wednesday, 09th December 2020. It was also 
good to welcome back our colleagues who were self-isolating. We would like to thank 
the staff for organising remote learning for our children, teaching online using   
Microsoft Teams or going the extra mile at school and making sure that we remained 
open. We are always impressed by the hard work and dedication of all our staff here 
at Grange. They truly go above and beyond to help our children in all sorts of ways.  
During current times they have been flexible, adaptable and supportive.                                                
Thank you everyone! 
 

Tier 2– HIGH ALLERT 
As London moved to Tier 2 local restrictions from 02nd December 2020, we would 
like to clarify that all children are still expected to attend school unless they are  
unwell. Keeping young people in education is a national and a school priority. Parents 
and carers should make sure their children keep attending school during the  
lockdown.  The government has made it clear that schools will continue to remain 
open despite the additional restrictions. Please remember the Rule of 6 and avoid 
gathering in large groups outside of school. You must not socialise with anyone you 
do not live with or who is not in your support bubble in any indoor setting, whether at 
home or in a public place, you must not socialise in a group of more than 6 people 
outside, including in a garden or a public space – this is called the ‘rule of 6’.  
 
Please follow the government’s campaign to reduce the transmission of the virus:  

 Hands – Wash hands for 20 seconds frequently  

 Face- Parents coming on to the school premises are requested to wear a face 
covering, unless you are exempt from wearing one  

 Space- Please keep a distance from staff and other parents in school and at the 
gates.  Please remember to email questions to 
office@grange.southwark.sch.uk whenever possible.  

 
Please remind your child/ren of 
good hygiene standards.  
 
Have a restful weekend! 
 
Best wishes from the Grange Team. 
 
 

Term Dates 20/21 

Autumn Term 2 

2nd November —

18th December  

Christmas Half 

Term  

Spring Term 1 

6th January—

12th February  

Half Term  

Spring Term 2  

22nd February—

31st March 

Easter Half Term  

Summer Term 1 

19th April—28th 

May 

Half Term  

7th June—23rd 

July  

Summer Holidays 
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Mars  
Year 2 have displayed their work from 

Anti-Bullying Week as a jigsaw. Our  
display shows how we are unique and 

special in our own right, but we fit  
together to form a jigsaw and create 

our class and school community.  

Mercury 
This week, Mercury Class have been doing 

some amazing letter writing. We have been 
pretending to be the cat in the story ‘The 

Little Red Hen’ and writing a letter of apolo-
gy to the hen for not helping her. The chil-

dren have completed some amazing writing 
this week.   

Star 
The children in Reception are  
revising their Phase 2 phonics 

sounds. We play games to help them 
remember the letter sounds they 
have learnt. They loved squirting  

water at the letters in the outdoor 
area. 



Upcoming Events 

Thursday,10th  

December 2020 

Festive Lunch Day 1 

(Reception, Y1, Y2 and Y3) 

Friday, 11th December 

2020 

Festive Lunch Day 2  

(Y4, Y5 & Y6)  

Pupils can wear a  

Christmas/ Festive Jumper 

on the day of their Festive 

Lunch. 

Friday, 18th December 

2020 

Last day of Term.  

Staggered Finish Times 

have been sent via email 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Jupiter  

This week in Year 3, we have been learning 

about our Science topic of Light. The children 

were investigating how mirrors work and 

what makes a reflective material. The  

children wrote a secret message on their 

boards and their partner decoded the                    

message using a mirror. 

Supernova  

In Topic this week we learned about Stonehenge and the different 

theories about what it was used for. We then debated our ideas in 

groups, taking it turns to share and discuss our points about the 

mysterious structure.  



 

 

                                  

Certificates given this week were for CO-OPERATION 

 
 

 

 Aliyah For helping her friends when doing phonics tasks. 

 Abdullah For always playing an active role in class discussions. 

 Jenai for working hard in Phonics lessons this week 

 Denis for working well to write Fox Babies this week 

 

Rebecca has shown co-operation by joining in more in class  
discussions and participating in PE. 

 

Malik has been cop-operating with others and showing more                      
confidence in class discussions. 

 Zainab for showing cooperation by working well with her group during 
maths  

 Ghilass for showing cooperation by offering to help others once he has 
finished his work 

 Amine Always helping others and always having a welcoming smile on 
his face all the time 

 Kayla Trying very hard to play nicely with the other children! 



Certificates given this week were for CO-OPERATION 

 
 

 

 Diare for showing the value of co-operation by trying hard to 
help her learning partners with their work 

 Victor for showing the value of co-operation by being a  
fantastic team player and always making sure everyone is 
on task 

 Rayhan for showing cooperation by offering to help others and                      
completing his work to a high standard. 

 Trianna for showing cooperation by working well and being  
always ready to share ideas with the class. 
  

 Stanislav for showing cooperation by remaining focused  
throughout his learning and helping others. 

 Bogdan for showing cooperation by working respectfully in the 
class. 

 Taylor for showing cooperation by working well and sharing  
ideas with his partner. 

 Amina for showing cooperation by encouraging others to do 
their best and work a team. 



School Year 2020-21 Class Winner % 

Attendance Whole School 72% 

Key Stage 1 Winner Mars 92.8% 

Key Stage 2 Winner Saturn 98.7% 

ATTENDANCE 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  BOOK OF THE WEEK! 
 

Grange Primary School,  

Webb Street, London, SE1 4RP 

Tel: 020 7771 6121      

Neptune  

In Year 5 we have been learning about 

writing play scripts in English. We used the 

story ‘A Christmas Carol’ and made it into a 

play script. In Maths, we have been learning 

about line graphs and enjoyed measuring 

different things in our class.   

Kiarra & David—Neptune Class 

EYFS/KS1 

 

KS2 

 

WORDS OF THE WEEK!  

 

 

 

Tier 1 - Word of the week: 

ROOTS  
 

Tier 2 -Word of the week: 

JUDGE  


